FORFAR ACADEMY PARENT COUNCIL

M I N U T E

Ordinary Meeting held on Wednesday 10 June 2015 at 7.00pm in the Training Suite
Present

Gail McGuinness
Depute Head Teacher

Robert Scott

Chairperson 



Annette Baty

Vice Chairperson

Gloria Garland 
Treasurer           





Angie Barr

Secretary



Debbie Dallas



Julie Brown




Alison Kydd 

Lesley Cromar

Mel Richards

Louise Nicoll


Jane Maguire


Karen Smith


Edith Hampton


Beverley Gibb 

Jennifer Anderson
Apologies
David Shepherd
Resigned from Parent Council

Mel Lynch

Head Teacher
Welcome & Apologies
Annette welcomed everyone to the meeting on Robert’s behalf and apologies noted as above.  
Approval of Last Minute 
The minutes were approved by Gloria and seconded by Lesley.  
Matters Arising

Items for discussion
1. Pride in Place Presentation
Beverley Gibb and Jennifer Anderson from the Communities Team in Angus Council were welcomed to the meeting.  Beverley gave a brief overview of the work they are involved in, i.e. youth work, adult learning, pride and planning in place.   One aim of the team is to meet with parent councils around Angus to raise awareness of Pride in Place.  Beverley asked the Parent Council what Pride in Place means to them and opened the floor to discussion.  

The Parent Council asked for more detail on Pride in Place as there was uncertainty as to what it is and what it has to do with the Parent Council.  
Beverley advised that the group was established to look at issues which are important to communities, working with groups in the community to assist in making improvements in the local area, e.g. Forfar in Flower, Clean up Angus.  The group want to make connections with younger people and raise awareness in schools.  There is an officer allocated for each locality and the aim is to roll out Pride in Place to the whole of Angus. Beverley asked if there was a way for Parent Councils to help support this.  
Mrs McGuinness advised she had been involved in the litter project, however this was very last minute and didn’t have much time to get parents involved. She would like to involve parents in future.  Mrs McGuinness also noted that the timing wasn’t great as January to March is a very busy term with upcoming exams.  The project did have a positive impact on the school and the pupils involved enjoyed it.  
Beverly acknowledged that there wasn’t much time to plan and would have also liked to have had parents involved.  Primary school pupils are really enthusiastic about litter prevention and they are focusing on changing attitudes with younger children.  They are hoping that this enthusiasm will move with them to secondary.  
A suggestion was made for separate bins for house groups.  One of the primary schools has this and it appears to work quite well.  
Mrs McGuinness added that there has been an improvement in recycling as there are recycling bins all around the school now.  The school also produced a litter charter which is on display in the main reception area.  
It was noted that parents could get involved, however it’s a little harder as some parents feel they have to be more in the background when their child is at secondary.  The Parent Council reported that it should be more pupil led and younger pupils would probably respond better to seeing older pupils involved rather than parents.  Mrs McGuinness stated that a lot of senior pupils volunteered for the litter pick.   A suggestion was made for a committee made up of pupils from different year groups to be set up.  Mrs McGuinness will look into this and will be taking it forward after the summer break.  
2. Parent Council Cup
The nominations for the Parent Council Cup were discussed.  Nine pupils were nominated this year, and one pupil received four nominations.  The Parent Council agrees that the award should go to Rachael Kydd who received four nominations for her work in the community.  It was agreed that the prize would be a £50 voucher, either a national book token or a voucher for Waterstones, which would be presented at prize giving at the end of term.  
3. New Chairperson 
Robert will be stepping down as chairperson and a new chairperson will be required for next year.  This will be decided at the AGM in September.  Robert asked everyone to think about this over the summer break.  

4. P7-S1 Transfer Evening

Angie advised that a table has been booked for tomorrow evening and reminded everyone that anyone is more than welcome to attend to help drum up members for next year.  A note is normally put in the school newsletter at the beginning of term reminding parents of the AGM.  A suggestion was made to also put a note on Twitter.  It was noted that it can be a bit daunting coming to the first meeting as parents aren’t sure where to go and don’t know the door codes.  It was suggested that one of the current Parent Council members could greet new members at the front door.  
AOCB

Mrs McGuinness reported that a pupil and parent survey will be sent out from Angus Council soon.  This will be sent out either via email or text with a link for the survey.  The Parent Council was handed a copy of the letter with the link.  The Parent Council agreed that it would be better for a text to be sent out with a link rather than an email.  
Gloria enquired about the money raised during the Ebern ceilidh.  Profits are normally given to the music department.  Lesley advised that only if they request it, and if not the money should just go into the fund for now until they request it.  Gloria reported that there is currently £840 in the Parent Council fund.  A flier for Easy Fundraising to be drafted up to hand out to parents for the P7-S1 transfer evening tomorrow.  Gloria also advised that there is also an app for Easy Fundraising and will find out more.   
Lesley reported that the Anthony Nolan talk was very successful and the speaker has been invited back for next year.  Pupils found it very interesting and a lot of pupils signed up.  Queries were raised about it not being open to S5, however they will be invited to attend next year when they are S6.  A suggestion was made to have this as an annual event.    

A query was raised about how to order PE kits and if they are ordered online.  Order forms are available from the school office.  
An issue regarding access to toilets was raised.  Mrs McGuinness stated that toilets are open all the time so there shouldn’t be an issue.  There is an issue with one of the boys toilets which is being locked up on occasion, but no one should be prevented from accessing the toilets.  Toilet facilities will be more accessible in the new school, and the washroom facilities will be more open to help prevent vandalism, bullying and truancy.  This style of washroom has been very successful in other schools.    

Mrs McGuinness was asked about the sports ties.  One parent advised that their child hadn’t received one.  Mrs McGuinness noted she doesn’t know much about them and advised the parent to speak to the PE department about this.  Queries were also raised about the criteria for the sports ties and feel that this needs clarified.  Mrs McGuinness will speak to Mr Marshall about this.  
Mrs McGuinness updated the Parent Council on the recent school trips for pupils who achieved merits throughout the year.  The trip to M&Ds was hugely popular, however due to limited space on buses it was on a first come first served basis.  The school tried to make it as fair as possible.  Pupils responded quite positively to the spot checks and they worked quite well this year.  The golden tickets issued to pupils as rewards will be entered into a prize draw.  There will only be one prize draw this year as this is a trial run, however Mrs McGuinness hopes to run this termly or monthly next year with smaller prizes.  

Concerns were raised about truancy calls and study leave.  Some pupils felt discouraged from coming into school by some teachers and parents were receiving messages about truancy.  Mrs McGuinness acknowledged that there are issues and this needs looked at.  It will be made clear to teachers that they should be teaching and working with those pupils who do choose to come into school during study leave.  Next year should be a bit better with the timings of exams as there will no longer be the old Highers.  Mrs McGuinness suggested writing a letter to send to the local authority about some of the concerns raised regarding study leave, i.e. why it’s so important and why it should be longer.  Angie asked for the main issues to be emailed to her and a letter would be drafted up.  Angie will also contact Dundee City Council and Perth and Kinross Council to enquire about their policies on study leave.  
Prize giving will start at 10:30 this year, with a slightly extended lunch break afterwards.  Pupils will be expected to return to classes in the afternoon.  Some concerns were raised about the 3 o’clock finish as this is causing some problems with transport.  Mrs McGuinness suggested that this could be added to the letter about study leave.  
Date of next meeting
The next meeting is the AGM which will be held on Wednesday 2nd September at 7pm in the school library.  
Closure

The meeting closed at 8:50pm.    
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